
July 1, 2019 

To whom it may concern, 

 

Good morning from Troy Soccer Club!  My name is Christian Hatzenbeler and I am the former boy’s 

director of coaching at Troy Soccer Club as well as being Ian’s team coach for the past year. 

I had the pleasure of having Ian come from Royal Oak and his impression and impact on the team was 

immediate.  He filled multiple roles in the attacking part of the field and is an effective player in the air 

and with his back to goal.  His commitment to the game and his coach ability are only outmatched by his 

unquenchable desire to improve as a player. 

Ian has developed tremendously as a player over the past year and has become a solid and strong 

player.  He is position versatile, extremely coachable, and is dangerous finishing with his head.  His 

infectious personality combined with his personal demand for high quality as a player make him well 

respected amongst teammates. 

Academically Ian is a hard working student athlete.  Time management and attention to detail is a 

critical part of his daily routine as he is always striving to achieve.  In addition attends Polish school and 

is an active member of his cultural community. 

It is for all of the above mentioned that I recommend Ian.  His committed approach to academics and his 

commitment to the game of soccer would be an asset for any program.  If you have any further 

questions, or would like to speak directly do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

Christian Hatzenbeler 
Director of Coaching PBFC 
586-202-9258 
Detroit013@comcast.net 
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